Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
March 19, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Jack Busher, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (February 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote after a correction was made about the Cookie Burner Hikes. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  A copy was passed around and accepted and approved unanimously.  Our current balance is $5838.99 in the 1st Bank account.  
Programs/Finance:  We need input from the State as to how we can utilize the money we received from El Pomar so that we don’t cause a conflict of interest.  
Membership:  No new members and no renewals since we last met.  

Communications:  Jack is planning on publishing the next newsletter next week.  He mentioned some of the articles he is planning on publishing and will include info about the Cache Bash on the 18th of April.
Volunteer Update:  There will be a Trail Maintenance program the last weekend in May.  There is a 3rd group who has “Adopted” a trail.  It is the Pikes Peak Community College Resource Tech program.  A new group of Park Volunteers will start training at the beginning of April.  The Raptor program is very active thanks to Janeen’s organization.  There is also an Owl Monitoring group up and running.  A group of volunteers went with Brian up to the Florissant Fossil Beds National Monument today.  It got Jack thinking about putting together a film about the history of CMSP .  Monique is working on a Volunteer Mountain Bike Patrol that she would like to have up and running this Fall.
Old Business
Grants:  Glen is working on the Boeing grant.  Rich would like to reconfigure the request.  The Camera system will cost $15000 and if the grant won’t cover the entire cost, there is no money available to make up the difference.  Rich and Monique will do some homework and set up a meeting with Glen via email once they have a plan.
Membership Incentives:  Monique has arranged for the Friends to have a booth at the Climb to Conquer Cancer event May 16.  We can also have one at the Bike race to sell shirts/caps.  Monique and Lori will get together and develop a “welcome packet” for those who join the Friends.  It will include a discount in the VC, an FAQ page, park brochure, and invitations to exclusive Friends’ events.  Barb presented options for pins to give as a gift for joining the Friends.  We voted on letting board members buy them at cost.  A motion was made to buy the 1 ½’pins in soft enamel at $2.35 for 200.  The motion was approved unanimously.  We discussed Friends only events for the year.  We will try and schedule a trip to the top of the Mountain paired with a picnic in the GPA in late July.  We will need to plan on paying the $90 reservation fee for the GPA.  Jack and Rich will work on organizing this event.  We will also do our moonlight hike with our Open Friends meeting in September this year depending on when the full moon is.  We also discussed doing a Friends’ only Mystery hike.  
Fund Raising:  Some possible activities for raising money suggested were:  JL Ranch/Pioneer days in partnership with DOW.
Park Manager Update

- The Search and Rescue Bill passed with some modifications.  Search and Rescue groups will have free access to train on State Park property.
-Colorado Getaways is sending Angie Barela to film a Mystery hike in April.   

-The on line reservations for campsites is now open.  People in 22 states have made reservations to camp so far.   
-Danielle Hill got a lifesaving award at Pueblo State Park recently.  Congratulations to her.
-Rich informed us staff is working on Rental Agreements for the various venues on the property.   In order to be able to charge higher rental fees for the Amphitheater and Group Picnic Area, the names need to be changed.  The amphitheater can still be used for programs by volunteers for campers at no charge.  
-The Swift Puma sink hole will be completely repaired instead of patched.  This should be completed by the end of April.  
-The Park attended the Pikes Peak Work Force hiring fair.  They had 180 applicants for 10 seasonal positions.

-October 9 is the Marathon Trail Race sponsored by Xterra.

-The Park is getting the CAD drawings for their GIS.

New business

We were asked to support the CITO (Cache In Trash Out) event again this year.  A motion was made to spend up to $200 for food for those who participate.  This motion was approved unanimously.  We also voted to make a donation to Diana Miller from the Raptor Center in Pueblo to bring 2 birds to the Park.  This was also approved unanimously.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.  Next meeting will be April 16 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

